
 

4 World Trade Center, 21 Floor 
150 Greenwich Street 

New York, NY  10007 

 

 

February 15, 2019 

 

SUBJECT:    REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS FOR THE PERFORMANCE OF EXPERT 

PROFESSIONAL SERVICES FOR CONTINUOUS IMPROVEMENT, 

PROCESS IMPROVEMENT, AND BUSINESS ANALYSIS AS 

REQUESTED ON A “CALL-IN” BASIS DURING 2018 - 2020 (RFP #51983) 

ADDENDUM #3 

 

Dear Sir or Madam: 

The Port Authority of New York and New Jersey hereby amends the subject Request for Proposals 

(RFP), dated January 9, 2018, as follows:  

 

The Proposal due date has been extended to 2:00 PM on June 3, 2019. 

 

Clarification: Proposals will be evaluated on a continual basis throughout the duration of this Call-In 

program. If you are interested in submitting a proposal for these services in time for the next 

evaluation cycle, please do so by 2:00 PM on June 3, 2019.  Any proposals for this RFP that are 

received after that date, will be evaluated at the next evaluation cycle which will be announced at 

a later date.   

 

 

If you have any questions, please contact James Summerville, Sr. Projects Contracts Specialist, at 

jsummerville@panynj.gov. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

David Gutiérrez, CPPO 

Assistant Director 

Procurement Department 

mailto:jsummerville@panynj.gov

